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Abstract 
Preparedness of the emergency response system to elimination of 

radiation incidents and accidents is one of the most important elements of 
ensuring safe operation of nuclear power facilities. Routine activities on 
prevention of emergency situations along with adequate, efficient and 
opportune response actions are the key factors reducing the risks of adverse 
effects on population and environment. Both high engineering level and 
multiformity of the nuclear branch facilities make special demands on 
establishment of response system activities to eventual emergency situations. 
First and foremost, while resolving sophisticated engineering and scientific 
problems emerging during the emergency response process, one needs a 
powerful scientific and technical support system.  

The emergency response system established in the past decade in Russian 
nuclear branch provides a high efficiency of response activities due to the 
use of scientific & engineering potential and experience of the involved 
institutions.  

In Russia the responsibility for population protection is imposed on 
regional authority. So regional emergence response system should include 
up-to-date tools of radiation monitoring and infrastructure. That’s why new 
activities on development of radiation monitoring and emergency response 
system were started in the regions of Russia.  

The main directions of these activities are: 
Modernization of the existing and setting-up new facility and territorial 

automatic radiation monitoring  systems, including mobile radiation 
surveillance kits; 

Establishment of the Regional Crisis Centres and Crisis Centres of nuclear 
and radiation hazardous facilities; 

Setting up communication systems for transfer, acquisition, processing, 
storage and presentation of data for participants of emergency response at 
the facility, regional and federal levels; 

Development of software and hardware systems for expert support of 
decision-making on protection  of personnel, population and environment. 

First steps on these directions were realized in Murmansk region of Russia 
where large-scale work on utilization of nuclear submarines is conducted. 
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